Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

January 8, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Dewey Baldwin










Ray Bauer



Raymond Bell


Tammy Cook



William Karr



Sonya Norris







Carl Stutzner


Les Townsend


Robin Troyer

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  November 13, 2013 meeting.  
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by William Karr to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried.

4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. Downtown Snow Clearing Bid – Recommendation:  Finalize the snow clearing contract with Matheny Lawn Services at a rate of $25,000 for the period of November 2013 through June 2014, funded by $10,000 from the DDA, $10,000 from the City, and $5,000 from participating property owners.  Approximately 50 properties opted to utilize sidewalk snow removal at a cost of $1.00 per linear foot.
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Robin Troyer, to finalize the snow clearing contract with Matheny Lawn Services at a rate of $25,000 for the period of November 2013 through June 2014, funded by $10,000 from the DDA, $10,000 from the City, and $5,000 from participating property owners.  The snow clearing contract will be for a period of three years with a one year option to review in June of 2014.  Motion carried.
B. TIF 2 Development Plan – Work Session – Recommendation:  Schedule work session to amend the TIF 2 development plan to reflect DDA goals for the West Portage Avenue expansion.  Once the amended TIF 2 development plan is agreed to by the DDA Board, the amended plan will be presented to the City Commission for their review and approval.
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Raymond Bell, to schedule a work session to discuss an amendment to the TIF 2 development plan to reflect DDA goals for the West Portage Avenue expansion.  The DDA work session is scheduled for Wednesday, January 22, 2014 at 8:00 a.m. in the City Commission Chambers at City Hall.  Motion carried.   
C. Amend Downtown Income Survey – Recommendation:  Authorize Manager Knepper to seek out bids and report back to the Board regarding the amendment of the downtown income survey completed earlier this year by Richard Conboy.  Manager Knepper would like to revise and expand the downtown income survey to include the entire DDA District, which would include approximately 600 homes on the Island.  Richard Conboy, who did the income survey in 2013, has retired so other sources (LSSU Professor Richard Mauldin) will be solicited to provide bids for the expanded downtown income survey for submittal to the State.

Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Raymond Bell, to move forward with seeking out bids to revise and expand the downtown income survey to include all of the DDA District.  Motion carried.
D. Install LSSU Hockey Banners to Replace Christmas Banners on South Ashmun - Recommendation:  Purchase nine LSSU banners to install on the street light poles on South Ashmun Street.  Request LSSU alumni downtown to sponsor the project.  Costs for high quality, long lasting banners are $85.00 each from National Office Products.  More affordable quality banners are $48.00 each from Britten Banners in Traverse City.  Manager Knepper solicited three downtown businesses; Sault Printing, Allstar Graphics and National Office Products and Britten Banners in Traverse City for LSSU hockey banners to replace the Christmas banners on South Ashmun Street.  National Office Products provided a quote of $85.00 per banner (total approximately $850), and Britten Banners’ quote was $48.00 per banner (total approximately $500).  There are nine light poles on South Ashmun Street that the banners would be secured to.  National Office Products’ banner is a high-quality banner that will withstand severe weather, etc.
Moved by William Karr, supported by Raymond Bell, that the DDA purchase nine LSSU hockey banners from National Office Products at a cost of $85.00 per banner (total cost approximately $850.00).  Further that the DDA provide $500 for the purchase of the banners with the remaining cost to be pursued from LSSU alumni in the DDA District.  Motion carried. 
5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. Agreement with the City for TIF-financed Services Provided to DDA.  Further discuss former board member Nebel’s suggestion to enter into agreement with the City for TIF-financed services.  After discussion it was determined that Manager Knepper contact City Attorney Steve Cannello regarding a draft agreement with the City for TIF-financed services provided to DDA and provide the draft agreement to the DDA Board at their next meeting.
B. Update on Business Recruitment Efforts – Review list of vacant properties.  

1) Manager Knepper explained the status of three downtown bars; the Gin Mill is going up for auction in mid-January, and the Bird and the Corner Pub are currently closed.
2) The tattoo parlor in the Park Place City Center is moving to the old Steve’s Music building on Ashmun Street.

3) Haller’s building (old Hallmark store) is being looked at for a possible camping, hiking, sporting goods store.

4) The PNC Bank building is still listed at a very high cost.

5) The County Annex building (old Polyclinic) is still vacant.

C. National Register Historic District Update – Progress has slowed due to time constraints and requests from the Library for funding.    
D. Expansion of TIF 2 Boundaries – The Principal Shopping District has been amended, generating nearly $4,000 annually.  Research to expand TIF 2 is still underway.  A meeting regarding this issue will be held in the next couple of weeks.
E. Michigan Main Street Program Application – The Michigan Main Street program will consider our application sometime in 2014.
F. 2014 DDA Goals.  Manager Knepper has been working on the goal setting session report.  A big issue is the re-paving of South Ashmun Street in 2015 and identifying DDA goals to be incorporated at the time of the re-paving, i.e. streetscape, sidewalks, tree planting, lights, bricks, etc.
G. Target Market Analysis – The MSHDA-funded target market housing analysis in underway, utilizing the services of Zimmerman/Volk Associates.  The target market housing analysis consultant will have a report back to the DDA in mid/late February.  The report will include what types of apartments can be funded in the DDA District.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  January 2, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) The Parking Advisory Board will be considering an agreement with Ihsan Atto for the use of his lot along Moloney Alley.
2) The Parking Advisory Board is preparing to review cost estimates for striping and sealcoating lots in spring 2014.
3) The Parking Advisory Board is working to ensure that the Smith Lot and the Andary Lot will both be repaved in spring 2014.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  December 18, 2013 - The Beautification Committee has been providing volunteer work to install tree lights and has decorated Christmas trees downtown in November and December.  Manager Knepper confirmed with the DDA Board that the white lights in the trees on Ashmun Street and Portage Avenue will be kept up year around.
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  

1) Upcoming events.
· I-500 Pub Crawl – January 30, 2014.
· 46th Annual I-500 Snowmobile Race – February 1, 2014.

· Winter Street Hockey – February 8, 2014.  The empty lot between Subway and the Satisfied Frog will be used for the street hockey tournament.
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Carl Stutzner to give permission to use the empty lot between Subway and the Satisfied Frog for a street hockey charity tournament to raise money for autism awareness.

· Outhouse Race – February 15, 2014.  The Outhouse Race will take place in the field between The Palace and the Corner Pub (same as last year’s Outhouse Race).
D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.  
E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  January 8, 2014 – Bayliss at Noon.
7) NEW BUSINESS:
A. Retail Management Class Project.  Manager Knepper has been working with the business school/retail management class at LSSU about launching a program to engage LSSU students with downtown businesses.  There are approximately 31 students enrolled in the retail management class, which would allow for three students each to work for approximately ten downtown businesses.  The businesses will be hand-picked by the DDA and LSSU students will work with business owners regarding displays, advertising, social media awareness, etc.  This program will last for a full semester with no money being exchanged; students will receive four college credits for participating in this program.
B. MEDC Façade Grant Program.  MEDC’s Façade Improvement Grant is structured to provide commercial/mixed-use building façade improvements to minimize deterioration of traditional downtowns.  The DDA will be identifying properties that are willing to re-do historically accurate exterior upgrades.  The State/MEDC will provide up to 75% of the cost of the façade improvements.  Manager Knepper indicated that there are several downtown businesses that have expressed interest in this program; U.P. Engineers and Architects, Island Books and Crafts and A Cut Above the Rest.  The DDA would act as the grant administrator for this grant program.  
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD:
A. From the Chair:  Certificates of Appreciation for outgoing Board Members.

9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
10) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:15 a.m. upon motion of Sonja Norris and support of Carl Stutzner.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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